
 
BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Hearing Room, Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 

January 31, 2011 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, January 31, 
2011. Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  He introduced Gene 
Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk; Thomas Geiler, Director of Regulatory 
Services and Licensing Agent, Lt. JoEllen Jason and Ptl. Steve Maher, Liaison Officers from 
the Barnstable Police Department, and Christine  
Ade, Recording Secretary. 
 
Hearings: 
 
New Daily Non-Live Entertainment and Video Games License:  Application of Tri Corps 
Entertainment Inc., 5 Veronica Avenue, Somerset, NJ, for 7 video games at the Regal Cape 
Cod Cinemas 12, Cape Cod Mall, Hyannis, MA for a Daily Non-Live Entertainment License 
and Video Games License.  These licenses were previously held by the cinema itself. It is 
for the same number of games, in the same place as previously located. 
 
Dave Martin appeared for the application of Tri Corps Entertainment, Inc.  They have taken 
over the games from the cinema itself.  Nothing else has changed. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Tri Corps Entertainment Inc., 5 Veronica Avenue, 
Somerset, NJ, for 7 video games at the Regal Cape Cod Cinemas 12, Cape Cod Mall, 
Hyannis, MA for a Daily Non-Live Entertainment License and Video Games License.  These 
licenses were previously held by the cinema itself. It is for the same number of games, in the 
same place as previously located. 
 
New Location – Junk Dealer License:    Application of Cape Abilities, Maggi Tyson, 
Manager, for a change of location of its Annual Junk Dealer License from 3284 Route 6A to 
3239 Main Street, Barnstable, MA (continued from 1/10/11). 
Andrew Todoroff appeared for this application.  They have relocated down the street to 3239 
Main Street, Route 6A, Barnstable.  Mr. Hoxie asked the distance between the two, and was 
told by Andrew that it is about a 3 wood. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a unanimous vote 
taken to approve the application of Cape Abilities, Maggi Tyson, Manager, for a change of 
location of its Annual Junk Dealer License from 3284 Route 6A to 3239 Main Street, 
Barnstable, MA.   Maggi Tyson is still the Manager. 
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Change of d/b/a:  Request of H&S Entertainment, LLC, d/b/a Sally & Harry’s, 350 Stevens 
Street, Hyannis, Constantinos Mitrokostas, Manager, for a change of d/b/a to Dina’s.  
 
Constantinos Mitrokostas appeared for his application.  He said that the purpose of this 
application is merely to change the d/b/a of the business to Dina’s.   He stated that he wants 
the name change to correlate it with Dino’s in Mashpee and for personal preference to keep 
them separate from “Harry’s” as the previously requested name had as part of it the Harry’s 
name.   He said it has been well received.  They do have the Common Victualler license 
recently approved and final Building inspection this week with training; opening next week.  It 
will be all waitress service, lots of T.V.’s, restaurant focused on women to make it a “sister” 
restaurant to Dino’s.   Mr. Geiler stated we might want to take this request under advisement 
as any more complications at the ABCC since it is not already approved might delay it further.  
Mr. Mitrokostas stated it is an administrative fix at the ABCC, and there is no fee at that level – 
they just need to be notified of the name change.    Mr. Geiler stated we can continue it to the 
next meeting without further testimony.  Mr. Hoxie agreed.  Once the Board is advised the 
application is back we can then approve it. Mr. Mitrokostas disapproved of that but it was 
brought up that any approval must be mailed up to the ABCC within 3 days. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to continue the application of H&S Entertainment, LLC, d/b/a Sally & Harry’s, 350 
Stevens Street, Hyannis, Constantinos Mitrokostas, Manager, for a change of d/b/a to 
Dina’s to its next hearing without the need of reappearance of the applicant before the 
Board to be approved as soon as the ABCC approval comes down.  
 
Business Meeting: 
 
Ptl. Maher advised that there is still a problem with Goldfinger with regard to compliance 
with the Rules and Regulations for Junk Dealer Licenses so he is requesting a Show Cause 
Hearing be held at the March 14th meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m. until the February 14th meeting. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
______________________________    _______________________________ 
Christine P. Ade, Recorder      Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority    Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority 
 
 


